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Executive Vice Presidents report
Executive Council meeting
New Orléans, May 14-18th\

It is an extreme pleasure to be in service to the IAPBFF. I have a\gained a lot of knowledge and experience in my role as the Executive Vice President, I performed the following actions on behalf of the organization
· Performed any given task by the President to carry out his goals and initiative for the IABPFF
· Given support to Executive board members who need assistance in carrying out their work and duties.
· Creating an International and nation platform for the IABPFF through media
· Provided platforms for the President to communicate directly with the Chapter Presidents with the assistance of the Regional Directors to share his goals and initiatives for the organization and hear the concerns of the membership
· Attended the 2024 South Central Regional conference in Dallas Texas
· Attended the 2025 North Central Regional conference. In Minneapolis
· Attended the Northeast Regional in Wilmington, DE.
· Meet monthly with the Regional Directors to offer updates, support, advice, guidance and input for the IABPFF.
· Providing media training opportunities for all Regional Directors at the Executive Council meeting.
· Attended the 1st Annual Vulcan Elizbeth NJ Dinner dance.
· Attended the annual dinner dance in Tennessee 
· Attended the promotional ceremony of the first female Battalion Chief in the State of Pennsylvania, Lisa Forrest
· Attended kick off breakfast for Kidde.  This provided an opportunity to network and support our regional chapters supporting the Kidde smoke detector installment and fire safety education to the community
· Assisted with planning the Executive council meeting and providing a registration table for our members to sign in
· Attended the Black Congressional Caucus breakfast in DC 
· Drafted press releases to share our political interest and show support for our chosen candidate
· Continuing to work on creating our local and international footprint through the media
· Performed at and attended the Day of Pray in Washington, DC
· Held meetings with the executive team to discuss roles and responsibilities.  We will begin to work on task driven assignments and monitor issues or concerns of the organization to resolve 
· Actively working as the Internal Affairs Chair to investigate and resolve ongoing IA cases.  Currently working on fulfilling open position for the IA committees across the regions. 

Regina Wilson
Executive Vice President
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